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October 12, 2013 
 
Dr. Sharia Shanklin 
Interim Director 
Department of Parks and Recreation 
1250 U Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20009 
 
Dear Dr. Shanklin, 
 
The Commissioners of ANC 6A wish to thank the Department of Parks and 
Recreation for its help in removing of a fence that had appropriated and 
enclosed a Department of Parks and Recreation basketball court located 
immediately adjacent to Options Public Charter School.  We wish to commend 
the very competent assistance of Derek Schultz, Administrative Operations 
Manager, CPRP, for his assistance in preventing the loss of public access to 
this DPR facility. 
 
The Commission voted unanimously, 5-0, with five required for a quorum.  The 
vote took place at our regularly scheduled publicly announced1 monthly 
meeting. 
 
The school has expressed concern about inappropriate behaviors on the 
basketball court during school days.  To the extent possible, please help us and 
the school avoid these problems with attention and security enforcement. 
 
Elizabeth Nelson, Chair of our Community Outreach Committee, and I are the 
ANC’s contacts for this matter. I can be reached at David.Holmes@anc.dc.gov.  
 
 On behalf of the Commission, 

 
David Holmes 
Chair 

                                            
1 ANC 6A advertises its meetings through the use of our Announce-6A email distribution list, on our website, 
through the ANC6A and NewHillEast listservs, and in the Hill Rag. 


